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June 14, 2022 

Honorable Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
1 First Street, NE 
Supreme Court of the United States' 
Washington, D.C. 20543 

Re: William K Harrington, United States Trustee, 
Region 2 v. Clinton Nurseries, Inc., et al. 
S.Ct. No. 21-1123  

Dear Mr. Harris: 

On February 14, 2022, the government filed its petition for writ of certiorari, in which the 
government requested that the Court hold the petition pending the Court's decision in Alfred H 
Siegel, Trustee of the Circuit City Stores, Inc. Liquidating Trust v. John P. Fitzgerald, III, Acting 
United States Trustee for Region 4, S.Ct. No. 21-441 (the "Siegel Case"), and then dispose of the 
petition as appropriate in light of that decision. On April 4, 20022, the Court requested that the 
Respondents file a response to the government's petition on or before May 4, 2022. Respondents' 
response is now due, after two extensions, on July 1, 2022. 

Pursuant to Rule 30.4 of the rules of this Court, I respectfully request a further extension 
of time to and including August 1, 2022, within which to file the Respondents' response. This 
extension is necessary because the attorney with principal responsibility for preparation of the 
Respondents' response has been engaged with the press of other already-pending matters and 
because the Respondent needs additional time to prepare its response in light of the Court's June 
6, 2022, decision in the Siegel Case and the Court's June 13, 2022, summary disposition in Office 
of the United States Trustee v. John Q. Hammons, S.Ct. No. 21-1078. 

The government consents to this further extension. 

Pursuant to Rule 29.6 of the rules of this Court, I respectfully state that there are no parent 
or publicly held companies owning 10% or more of any of the Respondents. Furthermore, I note 
that I am not currently a member of the Bar of the Court and acknowledge that the Respondents' 
response to the government's petition must be filed by a Bar member. 

Sincerely, 

 

RECEIVED 

JUN 1 6 2022 

SUPREME 
 THE CLERK 
COURT, U.S. cc: See Attached Service List. 

Eric A. Henzy 
Counsel to the Respondents 



Solicitor General of the United States 
Room 5616 
Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Ave., N. W. 
Washington, DC 20530-0001. 
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Kim L. McCabe 
Assistant United States Trustee 
Giaimo Federal Building 
150 Court Street, Room 302 
New Haven, Connecticut 06510 
kim.mccabe@usdoj.gov  


